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Incorporate the graduate learner profile across all learning environments to develop globally 

competitive graduates.  
Academics 

 Our Curriculum Cycles continue to move along.  We will have a few reads with our 

recommendations to the BOE at the second February meeting.    

 We have been informed by the Department of Education that the new health 

standards will be released later this year.  We will review these against our current 

plans and update as needed.  This work started last year.   

 We have sent our Art Teachers and our Social Studies Teachers to conferences to 

enhance their teaching pedagogy.  These conference have helped us hone in on their 

professional practice as well as provided incite as to the direction of teaching in their 

respective fields.  Both groups were very appreciative of the opportunity.   

 We are bringing a group to MACUL again this year.  MACUL is a great opportunity 

for our staff to look at instructional practices to enhance learning and incorporate 

innovation in our daily practices.    

 

Social/Emotional 

 DWC - The District Wellness Committee continues to look at options to support our 

student population.   

o Mental Health and Well-Being of Students – We will hold our next wellness 

committee meeting on February 19.     

o Our Parent Educational Series held another event recently.  We showed the 

Video Screenagers.  The video talked about the challenges that schools and 

families have with technology for our youth.  The event had over 225 people 

in attendance and the feedback was very positive.  Our next event will be on 

February 28th from 6:30 – 8:00 in the Beach Middle School Media Center. 

The Topic is Avoiding Mine Fields for Your Child – the Dangers of Vaping 

and Marijuana Use in Youth.   

 

Provide and support a positive, safe, and healthy school environment. 

 We have had staff attend one of the ALICE trainings held at the ISD.  Additionally, 

we have scheduled one to be held in house at the WSEC on February 4th.  This will 

be the first time since our initial roll out of this training that we have held one of 

these on our campus.  Tim Courtright and I have been in contact with the ALICE 

trainers to set this event up for staff.   

 Our School Nurse has completed CPR trainings with our Cardiac Arrest Teams.  We 

will run practice drills to support the learning of these teams.   

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Marcus Kaemming 


